PHILIP B. SCOTT

Govemor

State of Vermont
OFFICE OF THE GOVERNOR

June 16, 2017

Douglas Farnham

Director, Property Valuation and Review Division
Department of Taxes

133 State Street

Montpelier, VT 05602

Dear Director Farnham:

It is my pleasure to approve your recommendations for the appointment of Sandra Brodeur of
Warren and David Dawson of Essex Town as, appraisers, Buel’s Gore; Josephine Kilbride of
Searsburg, Jeanne Zoppel of Sandgate and Pauline Moore of Manchester as, appraisers,
Glastenbury; Jenepher Burnell of Whitingham and Christopher Crafts of Wilmington as,
appraisers, Somerset, for terms beginning on June 16, 2017, and ending on Match 5, 2019.

Sincerely,

Philip B. Scott
Governor '

PBS/jm

c: Kaj Sampson, Commissioner of Taxes
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State of Vermont

Executive Department

Be it Remembered, That

Rickey Harrington

of 1185 Glastenbury Road
Shaftsbury, VT 05262

was duly appointed and commissioned
Supervisor, Somerset, Vermont
on June 26, 2017
By His Excellency, Philip B. Scott, Governor of the State of Vermont,

To serve from the date of this commission to January 31, 2019.

A true copy of record

Attest:

o -

Brittney A.. Wilson
Secretary of Civil and Military Affairs



